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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Thursday, May 9th, 1996 at 9:00 A.M. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Councillors present were: Ralph Groening, Art Friesen, Stan
Siemens, Louis Palud, Kerry Eidse, Arthur Dueck.

This special meeting is for the purpose of continuing with
the remainder of the agenda from the May 8th, 1996 regular
meeting.

At the start of the meeting, Council held a lengthy discussion
on hog barn applications and what conditions should be in
place for Council's approval. Various aspects of what is
available, what the barn owner should be responsible for,

what they should be made to do subject to Council's approval.

Moved by Art Friesen, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#104/96. Resolved that we approve the amount of $7,162.50
to the Morris Area Recreation Commission and that payment
of this amount being 50% immediately and the remaining 50%
in October, 1996.

Carried.

Mr. Mark Milne and Mr. Don Brown met with Council to discuss
the application for a hog operation. Mr. Milne read a letter
of presentation to Council concerning this proposed operation
and discussed the possible conditions which were discussed

by Council at the last meeting.

Reeve Martens then reviewed Council's prior discussion on

the matter and pointed out that these were seriously viewed

as possible approval conditions. The need for a cooler, manure
injection, Performance Bond, permission from neighbors, a
tree shelter belt, the road gravelling and other minor points.
Councillor Groening questioned what avenue was being taken

by the applicant to bring the neighbors on line and supportive
to this application.

Mr. Brown informed Council that neighbors had been taken

on a tour a hog operation and had the aspects of the operation,
etc. explained to them.

Councillor Dueck mentioned that the recent site plan sketch

is now acceptable to Council with their being rows of trees
on all sides of the site.

Mr. Milne expressed to Council the difficulty of getting
support from neighbors when there is no willingness to discuss
the issue. It is very difficult to try to clarify the situation
with the neighbors when they are unwilling to discuss the
problems.

There was a general discussion on the neighbors and how this
bar operation may affect them.

There was a lengthy discussion of the aspect of a performance
bond and the implications and impact of such a restriction
may have on hog barn applications. Mr. Milne felt that this
was very restrictive and questioned whether their application
could continue with such a restriction and without knowing
what the conditions, criteria of such a performance bond.

Mr. Milne mentioned that the building cost for this proposal
was approximately $1.8 million.

Council did express a great deal of concern for neighbors

that were close to the barn and in particular those within
one mile to the lagoon and barn locations. Councillor Groening
indicated that he would discuss the situation with some of

the neighbors to try to view their concerns.

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:00 noon and reconvened
at approximately 1:00 P.M.
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Moved by Kerry Eidse, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:
#105/96. Resolved that Council accepts the letter of
agreement, as it is now presented to Council, which affects
farming activities for new subdivisions and the possible
registration of this agreement as a caveat.

Carried.

Council then entered into a discussion on the 1996 budget

for the Municipality. Most of the proposed figures for revenue
and expenditures remained unchanged from previous discussions.
The basic decision making concerned the expenditures and
revenue which were to be classified as Rural and those which
are to be General. After considerable discussion on the

situation a decision was reached on this critical aspect of
the budget.

Moved by Art Friesen, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:

#106/96. Resolved that the proposed 1996 budget of the
. M. of Morris be now accepted by Council as it is now

amended.

Carried.

Moved by Kerry Eidse, Seconded by Stan Siemens:

#107/96. Resolved that the list of accounts be now approved
for May 8th, 1996 in the amount of $143,189.79 plus the
following additional accounts:

Art Friesen $1,944.73
Ralph Groening 3,469.28
[ Arthur Dueck 1,886.61
Herm Martens 1,136.21
Herm Martens 3,968.84
Keating Mechanical 629.78
Kerry Eidse 965.35
Kerry Eidse 2,970.15
Ed's Tire 875.20
Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#108/96. Resolved that the financial statement for the month

of April, 1996 be now approved as presented by the Secretary-
Treasurer.

Carried.
The meeting was then adjourned at 5:10 P.M. and Council agreed

to meet again on Friday, May 10th, 1996 at 1:00 P.M. to
continue with the remainder of the agenda.

e e

SeCrétary-Treasurer.




